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   UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

NEW ENGLAND REGION 

FIVE POST OFFICE SQUARE, SUITE 100, BOSTON, MA 02109 

 

 

 

December 31, 2019 

 

Matthew Snell 

Nutter McClennen & Fish LLP 

155 Seaport Boulevard 

Boston, MA 02210-2604 

 

Re:  Authorization to proceed for the proposed Project Coordinator and Supervising Contractor 

under the Remedial Design / Remedial Action Consent Decree for the Nuclear Metals, Inc. 

Superfund Site 

 

Dear Mr. Snell: 

 

EPA, in consultation with MassDEP, has completed its review of the Designation of Project 

Coordinator and Supervising/General Contractor notification, dated December 12, 2019.  This 

submittal was required pursuant to Paragraph 9.c(1) of the Consent Decree for Remedial Design 

/ Remedial Action for the Nuclear metals, Inc. Superfund Site, which has an effective date of 

December 6, 2019.   

 

EPA and MassDEP find that Settling Defendant’s Project Coordinator and Supervising 

Contractor meet all the requirements described in the Consent Decree.  Therefore, in accordance 

with Paragraph 9.c(2) of the Consent Decree, EPA authorizes the Settling Defendants to proceed.   

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me at (617) 918-1339 or at smith.christopher@epa.gov should 

you have any questions in this regard. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

 

Christopher Smith 

Project Manager 


